
 

Two of the powerful images that the Apostle Paul uses to describe the Church are the body of Christ and the tem-
ple of the Holy Spirit.  When we read 1 Corinthians, especially chapters 10 ï 12, we hear the Apostle Paul pleading with 
the Christians in Corinth to be the body of Christ and the temple of the Holy Spirit.  It is more than just St. Paulôs 
hope; it is a command: ñThis is who we are, so this is how we must live.ò  One thing is certain: God calls each of us and 
gifts each of us by the Holy Spirit so that we can serve, worship, witness and minister more effectively together, to pro-
claim the Gospel and to worship to the edification of one another and to the glory of Almighty God, through his Son, 
Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord. 

Sometimes we fall victim to the misunderstanding that what is most important in the Church and what the 
Church must do is what I (one individual) want and like or prefer.  But the Church ï the local congregation ï is more 
than just one individual; it is made up of many different people from different places, with many different preferences ï 
likes and dislikes. 

There was a time when almost everyone in this congregation lived ñclose byò.  That is no longer the case.  We have 
active members who live as far away as Fort Atkinson (a 40 ï 45 minute drive) and who attend worship regularly.  As the 
congregation grows and as we welcome new people, we affirm that the Church is not just about ñmeò.  In fact, not only 
is Immanuel Lutheran Church about all of us; we are part of the larger body of Christ ï throughout time and across the 
globe.  Immanuel Lutheran Church of Lebanon is part of the North American Lutheran Church (NALC); and the 
NALC is part of the universal Church.  We affirm this every Sunday when we affirm the Christian faith: we raise our 
voices together and affirm that we believe in the Church (the body of Christ and the temple of the Holy Spirit!). 

So, when changes come ï and they do ï our first reaction must not be, ñI donôt like that!ò  As the Church, we 
believe that changes ï even those we donôt prefer ï are for the better, for the needs of the whole church.  Change just 
for change (i.e., just to do something different) is pointless; but when we change it is because we are listening to and 
hearing one another. 

As you will see as you read this newsletter, there are many new opportunities for mission and service.  Please take 
time to read about the many opportunities we have to be in service, worship, and outreach together in the daily life of 
the church. 

NALC Theological Conference and Convocation ï Nashville, TN 
 

From August 7 ï 11 Jessie and I will be attending the Lutheran CORE Theological Conference and the NALC 
Annual Convocation in Nashville.  Jessie will lead the Women of the NALC in her last year as national president.  Wes 
& Judy Kehl will also be attending as our delegates.  The NALC Convocation is time-consuming (travel, meetings, etc.), 
but it is worth it.  It is a great opportunity to meet brothers and sisters of the NALC (and Lutheran CORE) not just 
from across the United States but even from around the world. We also have representatives from other synods and de-
nominations (ELCA, LCMS, and the Anglican Church of North America, to name a few) in attendance. I did not at-
tend convocation in 2015 (Dallas, Texas) or 2016 (Anaheim, California), so I am looking forward to this yearôs meet-
ings. 

One of the other things I am looking forward to is a week of vacation in mid-August.  Jessie and I will be getting 
away (we havenôt decided where yet) for some much-needed time off.  We will probably not be leaving Wisconsin, so I 
will be available in the event of an emergency. 

 

With you in Christ, 

Pastor Phillips 

LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ [Ŝōŀƴƻƴ 

                 !ĥäĥěġ нлмт 

  The Country Christian 
Rev. David M. Phillips 
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What Inquiring Minds Want To Knowé. 
In preparing my article for this month, I came across some humorous items to think about ( or not ).  Here goesé
With all the wet weather weôve been having, why didnôt Noah swat the 2 mosquitoes?   What are preparations A 
through G?  If all the world is a stage, where is the audience sitting?  Why are there 10 hot dogs in a package, and 
only 8 buns in a pack?  Okayéenough of that! 
 

As we start a new church year, the council met for the first time, with the new people elected to leadership roles on 
their specific committees.  The group brought some thoughts and some changes, some of which were brought up 
and discussed at the annual meeting. 
 

The Worship and Music Committee has come to the difficult decision to end the Wednesday night services.  That 
decision was based upon the number of people attending, or should I say not attending those services.  We couldnôt 
get 20 people to attend.   
 

According to the Annual Report, we have 449 baptized members and 349 confirmed members.  We average about 
170 people who attend a service on any given Sunday ( which is a very good percentage compared to other churches 
in the area ).  But for the sake of numbers only, if we use the confirmed membership number of 349, and have 170 
in church, that lets 179 people not attending on a Sunday.  Of  the 170 who did not attend, we could not find 20 
people for a Wednesday night service, that had been requested.  ñThatôs Sadò   
 

At the same time the Worship Committee recommended moving the Sunday morning service to 9:00 around Labor 
Day week end.  The time change was considered after a request for a half hour later service was brought up at the 
annual meeting.  
 

The Property Committee also asked, ñ Where do we start when it comes to the elevator and any expansions to the 
front of churchò?  A comment was made stating, ñ Letôs get our people into church firstò.  Another was, ñ Letôs wait 
for drawings and plans, or sketchesò.  Maybe as many as 4 or 5 different sketches could be looked at.  A thought be-
ing, that if the elevator was one that was easier to run and more comfortable for the vast majority to use, then those 
who have to use the bathroom would at least not have to walk any stairs. 
 

On the financial side the 2017-2018 budget will increase by $19,000.00 for the year.  That will be a challenge for us.  
First, weôll have to cover for those who God has taken home or have moved on to a different place.  But, with Godôs 
help it can be accomplished. 
 

So how do we meet all these challenges, thoughts and dreams?  We canôt throw our hands up and say ñ No way can it 
be doneò, or give excuses as to why you canôt help, or turn your back not showing any concerns.  What we can do is 
to go to a quiet place in prayer, asking God through Jesus to give us wisdom and ask Jesus to show us how we can 
help. With Godôs help we can accomplish all things. To be a part of a congregation who comes together to meet all 
the needs and challenges that arise. 
 

People of Immanuel, with God on our side we will meet everything that comes to us.  Read 1 Corinthians 1:10-18. 
 

Paul told the Corinthians that they had all they need in their midst.  Not one had all the gifts, but together as a 
group they had all they needed. 
 

Your Brother in Christ, 

Wes 
Church Council President 



 

Annual Meeting of the Congregation Minutes ð June 25, 2017 
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Wes Kehl called the meeting to order. 
 

Pastor Phillips opened the meeting with prayer. 
 

Wes Kehl asked for approval of both the January 22, 2017 Semi  Annual Meeting of the Congre-
gation and the March 19, 2017 Special Budget meeting.  A Motion to approve the minutes as 
written was made by Mike Coughlin, seconded by Kirt Kemnitz.  Motion passed. 
 

Financial Report ï Wes Kehl read a report prepared by Shandra Zastrow, who was unable to be 
in attendance.  In the 2016-2017 budget year the church supported two capital projects which 
were funded by members of the congregation and groups within the church, projects include  
1.  replacing the furnace in the fellowship hall 
2.  replacing the carpet in the church 
 

The stewardship and finance committee increased the investment program to $125,000.   The 
Council approved the budget as presented by the stewardship and finance committee, which in-
cludes an increase of approximately 5% over last yearôs budget.  The congregation will be asked 
for final approval of the budget at today's annual meeting. 
 

Review of 2017 Annual Report 
The Annual Report was made available to all members.  Wes Kehl noted that reports have been 
submitted as written by the committees.  Page 12 includes the Contribution Analysis, members 
can see where they are with their contributions compared to the contribution range.   All com-
mittee reports are included in the Annual Report.  New reports include the William and Meta 
Turke Congregation Cultural Endowment Trust and Congregational Scholarship Endowment 
Trust.  Trustees outlined in the reports oversee these endowments.  Contract a trustee with 
questions.     
 

Pastor Phillips noted that Carol Nass should be added to Page 35 under Funerals.  Members are 
asked to review the Member Directory for accuracy.  Contact the church office with any chang-
es.    A Motion was made by Jessie Phillips to approve the 2017 Annual Report, Bob Sell second-
ed.  Motion passed. 
 

The 2017-2018 Proposed Budget was included as an insert to the Annual Report.  Wes Kehl re-
viewed the budget by category and asked for questions.  The budget includes $358,556.81 total 
expenses.   A Motion to approve the 2017-2018 Proposed Budget was made by Jack Ewert, se-
conded by Delmar Christian.  Motion passed. 
 

Review and Possible Action to Change Election Date of Officers / Newly elected Officers 
begin to Serve 

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜύ 
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Currently members are nominated to committees in January but they don't begin serving until 
June, there is some confusion on their official start date.   Following discussion a Motion was 
made by Patricia Frank to change the election and start date for newly elected officers to begin 
serving in January after the election. Motion seconded by Pam Bartee.  Motion passed. 
 

A question was asked why the congregation has two yearly meetings.  It was explained that the 
January meeting is for election of officers, the June meeting is necessary to pass the budget (in 
preparation of teacher contracts, etc). 
 

Building Survey and Results to Date 
The congregation was recently surveyed for their input on future capital projects.  Monies have 
been raised for the elevator project (the elevator is 25 years old an outdated).  In addition to re-
placing the elevator the property committee presented other options (enclose front steps, en-
large Narthex, relocate elevator, add Narthex level restrooms and air conditioning).    The survey 
is not final, the property committee will come back with more information at a later date. 
 

Parking ï members are encouraged to use the middle (center) parking spaces in front of church 
if you plan on staying for coffee hour, allowing for more parking spaces. 
 

Old Business ï Wes Kehl thanked committee members for their work and commitment to spe-
cial projects during the past year. 
 

New Business  
Thrivent members are reminded and encouraged to use their Thrivent Choice dollars. 
Wednesday evening service ï attendance has decreased, would like to have at least 20 people 

on Wednesday evenings or the service many be discontinued.   
Emergency Communication Plan ï discussion held if there should be a plan in place if 

church service would need to be canceled due to weather.  Suggestion to develop teams.   
Disaster Plan ï the school has a policy in case of disaster, the property committee will review 

their policy and develop a plan for the church in case of a disaster. 
Winter start time ï Pastor will consider a 9:00 am start time during winter months, a deci-

sion needs to be based on the needs of the entire congregation. 
Simply Giving ï a program where contributions are made automatically, this is helpful for 

budgeting.  Contact a stewardship and finance committee member with questions. 
Convocation will be held in Nashville this Fall.  The Council agreed to cover up to $1,000 

for Pastor to attend.   
  

Meeting closed with the Lordôs Prayer. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Lori Schwenkner, Council Secretary 



 

Immanuel Lutheran Church Council Minutes ð July 20, 2017 
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Attendance:  Pastor Phillips, Wes Kehl,  Kirt Kemnitz, Jack Ewert, Mike Coughlin, Shandra Zastrow,  
Lori Schwenkner, Bob Sell, Beverly Sell, Jessica Lenz, Diane Hicks 
 

New committee members were welcomed to their first council meeting.  Wes Kehl reminded committee 
members to attend Council meetings even if you don't have a report to submit.  It is important to still be a 
part of the life of the church and hear other committee reports.   
 

Opening Prayer by Pastor Phillips. 
 

President Wes Kehl opened the meeting and requested any additions or corrections to the June 15, 2017 
minutes.   A Motion was made by Jack Ewert to accept the minutes, seconded by Mike Coughlin.  Mo-
tion passed. 
 

Pastorôs Report 
On Sunday, July 23rd, four new members will be welcomed into the congregation on Sunday (Rick and 
Pam Riley and Dennis and Carlene Schellin).   
 

Pastor will be attending the NALC Convocation in Nashville the week of August 7th.  He may be gone on 
Sunday, August 10 or Sunday, August 20th (or both).  Pastor offered the possibility of a local person who 
is licensed and approved to perform every act of ministry.  Another option during Pastorôs absence would 
be to have a service lead by laypersons within the congregation.  Following a lengthy discussion, a Mo-
tion was made and seconded tentatively to seek the services of this person, but approval would depend 
upon the outcome of a meeting with this person with Wes and Judy Kehl and Diane Hicks.   Motion 
passed with one no-vote. 
 

Treasurerôs Report:   The June financial report was presented by Shandra Zastrow.   June giving fell 
short of budget possibly due to summer vacations and there were only four Sunday's in June..    
Shandra reviewed a summary of the budget year with income of $371,714.39, paid out fund of 
$341,707.39 and designated purpose funds of $29,268.24.   There was a positive difference of $738.76.  
Sandra reminded the council that the investment program increased by $20,000.    A Motion to accept the 
financial report was made by Kirt Kemnitz, seconded by Bob Sell.  Motion passed. 
 

LLS/ECC Report:   No representative attending.  Pastor will remind the school board that it is important 
for a representative  be present at monthly Council meetings. 
 

Presidentôs Report:    
Wes Kehl outlined several items that are not following the Articles of  Agreement between the schools, 
these include the collection of funds for the library project and maintenance and utilities for the schools.  
Also, the currently articles reflect ELCA and need to be updated to NALC.  
 

C  R : 
Stewardship & Finance:   Kirt Kemnitz reported that the necessary funds have been raised to pur-
chase the new risers.  Discussion continues on the building project survey, felt the most important 
items were the new elevator and air conditioning.  Becky Uecker was welcomed as a new member to 
the committee.   
 

Property Committee:   Jack Ewert reported on the following projects - windows for the parsonage have 
been ordered and a screen door will be replaced, options for replacing the tiles on the gym floor, boys 
bathrooms stalls have been ordered , also the floors will also be painted in the boys bathroom and work-
ing on quotes for replacing the front entry door of the fellowship hall.   As time allows, work also contin- 

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜύ 
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ues on the lighting in the parking lot of the Fellowship Hall.  Research is being done on the price for 
a new elevator.   Looking into water issues in the school. 
 

Worship & Music:   
Ellward Kuehl was welcomed as a new member to the committee.   A substitute is being considered 
during Pastor's attendance at the NALC Convocation from August 6-13 and vacation from 20-26.  
Pastor will be preaching on July 30th at Lebanon Park, he will be opening Relay for Life on August 
5th and August 27th is Teacher Installation, presentation of 3rd grade Bibles and blessing of back-
packs. 
 

Due to continual low attendance the Wednesday evening service will end on July 26.   
 

Sunday service time was discussed.  The committee decided that service would continue to start at 
8:30 am from Memorial Day through Labor Day weekend.  After Labor day weekend the time would 
change to 9:00 am. 

 

A concern was shared regarding the noise and loud talking during the pre-service music and prepara-
tion for worship. 
 

Worship and Music will be working on preparing Christmas cards for sale from the Christmas ban-
ners 
 

Congregational Life:     
Details from the Dog Fry & Pie were reviewed.  A recap of the details will be included in the August 
County Christian.   Bob Winckler, representative of Life Touch met with the committee to finalize 
details of the new Pictorial Directory.  Pictures will be scheduled for the following dates ï Septem-
ber 7, 8, 9, 10 and 11th.   All members are encouraged to have their picture taken, this is a very im-
portant tool for new members.  Also, contact the office if your contact information has changed.  
 

Christian Education:    No report.  The committee will be meeting soon to begin preparing for chil-
dren's church. 
 

Outreach:      
  No meeting in June -  $100 was given to youth mission trip from the Sundae Sunday funds.   
 

Old Business:    Work is being done to update the churchôs website. 
 

New Business:    Monthly lists of worship assistants are difficult to keep up to date.  Asked for members 
to sign up for duties  
 

Upcoming meeting dates ï  
 

Council Meeting ï August 17 at 7:00 pm, leadership bible study at 6:30 pm 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm.   
Meeting closed with the Lordôs Prayer.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  

Lori Schwenkner, Council Secretary 

 
 

 



 

The Following Donations are in Honor of: 

60th birthday of Pastor Phillips 

Air Conditioning Fund $10 

 Gary & Judy Schwefel 
 

Choir Riser Fund $70 

 Jim & Donna Hrobsky 

 Jeff & Bonnie Peot 

 Dave & Bev Stendel 
 

Elevator Fund $30 

 Esther Kuehl 

 Marcella Pfeifer 
 

Giving Tree $15 

 Arnie & Annie Neitzel 
 

Library Fund $120 

 Delores Bartee 

 Pam Bartee & Bruce Christian 

 Ada Christian 

 Anna Christian 

 Helen Key 

 Bob & Judy Kluetzman 

 Jo Ann Neumann 
 

Memorial Fund $60 

 Gladys Baumann 

 Rich & Shirley Baumann 

 Violet Christian 

 Diane Hicks 
 

Youth Mission Trip $25 

 Ed & Sally Leis 
 

The Following Donations are in Honor of: 

85th birthday of Lucille Schwartz 

Memorial Fund $25 

 Paul & Mary Jaeger 
 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Herbert W. Guenther Sr. 

Memorial Fund     $20 

 Bill & Sue Tietz 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

George Ducklow 

Library Fund     $15 

 Jo Ann Neumann 
 

Elevator Fund $35 

 Dorothy Kleemann 

 Paul & Mary Jaeger 
 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Carol Nass 

Elevator Fund $25 

 Dick & Lynne Uttech  
 

Giving Tree $25 

 Ward & Karen Genz  
 

Library Fund $10 

 Anna Christian  
 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Ricky Maas 

Memorial Fund $20 

 Kevin & Cindy Raether  
 

Debt Fund $50 

 Doris Korth 

 John & Lynn Baumann 
 

Giving Tree $25 

 Wes & Judy Kehl 
 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Orville E. C. Rupnow 

Debt Fund $20 

 Willard & Lorna Maas  
 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Dorothy Schuett 

Elevator Fund $20 

 Bob & Bev Sell  

 

Donations In Honor of and In Memory of received thru July 24, 2017 
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Just a friendly reminder!   
Contributions can take up to 60 days or more before 
they are listed in the monthly Country Christian.   
Example: If you made your contribution in the month 
of January, you may not find your contribution listed 
in the Country Christian until March or April.  
Any questions, please feel free to contact the Church 
Secretary.  Godôs Blessings, Jessica 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Ken Wetzel 

Elevator Fund $20 

 Bob & Judy Kluetzman  
 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Patty McDonald 

Elevator Fund $120 

 Robert & Trudy Dobbratz 

 Daryl & Lynn Frederick  

 Mark & Ashley Haberkorn  

 Helen Key 

 Wendy & Gail Kuehl  

 Bonnie Jaeger  

 Mary Schuett  
 

Library Fund $245 

 Dolores Bartee  

 Pam Bartee  

 Jack & Kathy Ewert 

 Jim & Peggy Hackney 

 Bob & Judy Kluetzman  

 Mike & Gloria McDonald  

 Jo Ann Neumann  

 Dick & Lynne Uttech  
 

Memorial Fund $20 

 Darlene Turke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Duane Paswaters 

Debt Fund $20 

 Don & Lisa Kuehl  
 

Elevator Fund $15 

 Arnold & Luanna Neitzel  
 

Giving Tree $25 

 Wes & Judy Kehl  
 

Library Fund $225 

 Pam Bartee 

 Troy & Allison Batterman 

  Jeff & Jennie Berken 

 Geena Dennis* 

 Bill & Ann Fincutter* 

 Frank & Doris Fincutter* 

 Willard & Lorna Maas 

 Don & Kristi Theder 
 

Pilgrimôs Resting Cemetery $10 

 June Born  

Donations In Honor of and In Memory of received thru July 24, 2017 
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IN OUR PRAYERS 

ñPray for one another, so that you may be healed. The prayer of the righteous is powerful and effective.ò James 5:16 
Timothy Bratz (Patricia Frankôs son), Diane Braunschweig (Dorothy Kleemanôs sister), Brad Bridgham (Dave 
Bridghamôs brother), Bob Butler, Ada Christian, Dylan Coughlin (Mike & Terry Coughlinôs nephewôs son), 
Kathy Lehman, Dave Mallow (Wes & Judy Kehlôs son-in-law), Rick Riley (Jessica Lenzôs dad), Laura Richardson 
(Darlene Turkeôs granddaughter), John & Cindy Schumacher, and LeRoy Tietz.  
The Homebound: Gladys Baumann, Ollie Christian, Allen Grosenick, Gertrude Grosenick, Lawrence Grosen-
ick, Lucille Krueger, Esther Kuehl, Caroline Lillge, Pamela Pieper, and Heidi Strauss. 
Those Serving the Military: Emaleigh Berg (Daughter of Keith & Charlene Berg), Bryce Christian (Grandson 
of Ed & JoAnn Olson), Kyle Coughlin (Son of Mike & Terry Coughlin), Brandon Lawrence (Jessie Phillipsô 
Nephew) and Cody Schultz, (Son of Teresa Kulkeƾƚ  
College students 
The North American Lutheran Church, Bishop John Bradosky and our Dean, Craig Nehring 
Our Christian brothers and sisters around the world 
Our Local Missions, Malawi Orphan Care Project & NALC Disaster Relief 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Dog Fry & Pie Picnic:  Congregational Life Committee wishes to thank everyone who attended the event after the 
Outdoor Worship Service! 58 members were in attendance, and there were some ótake outô orders. Special ñThanksò 
to John Baumann for deep frying all the hot dogs. This year we offered members a choice of either deep fried or 
cooked hot dogs, it was well received, and will be continued.   Members who submitted their pies for judging were: 
Jessica Lenz, Jessie Phillips, Caroline Plasil, and Shari Uecker. ñThanksò to our three judges: Lois Nass, Marcella 
Pfeifer, and Karen Pugh.  The judges awarded 1ST to Jessie Phillips, for her Pineapple Cream Pie. 2ND to Jessica 
Lenz for her Strawberry Pie, 3RD to Shari Uecker for her Apple Pie, and Grand Prize to Shari Uecker for her Peach 
Pie.  Your Congregational Life Committee wishes to let the congregation know that because of  the generosity of 
Thrivent and the Seed Money of $250.00 from Thrivent we were able to purchase all the food and beverage items. 
Thus we were able to make $356.00, and the amount will be donated to either the Elevator Fund or Video equip-
ment to tape Worship Services for Homebound Members.  Again, many THANKS for supporting all the events of 
Christian Fellowship, and we pray that all we do, we do to The Glory of God!  
 

Ice Cream Social:  Zion Lutheran Church is having an Ice Cream Social on Wednesday, August 2nd from 4 - 7pm.  
The social will take place at the Clyman Lions Park, which is located at 615 Park Street in Clyman.  They will be 
serving sandwiches, potato salad, lemonade, cakes, ice cream and banana splits. 
 

HEAR YE!  HEAR YE! 
The Life Touch representative Bob Winckler met with your Congrega-
tional Life Committee on Tuesday evening, July 18th in order to head 

start operations for a new Pictorial Directory.  Picture taking has already 
been set to begin after Labor Day, and the dates are as follows:   
Thursday through Monday, September 7, 8, 9, 10, and 11th.   

Mr. Winckler left a significant amount of information to start with mak-
ing all congregational members aware of the dates, times available, and 
the process of setting up family and individual appointments.  Emails, 

Facebook, Posters and Flyers will be forthcoming. 



 

Church Office Information August 2017 Celebrations 

1 Doris Korth 11 Bob Hackbarth 21 Ron Eigenberger 

3 Delaney Schwager 12 Bob Kluetzman 22 Mary Schuett 

4 Brad Bernard 13 Gordon Christian 24 Karen Genz 

4 Abby Strieter 14 Kierstyn Black 25 Nathalia Christian 

5 Dana Streich 27 Kailey Jo Gruling 25 Mary Jaeger 

6 Charlie Hurtgen 15 Irene Schuett 25 Jake Schwager 

6 Brynley Rejret 16 Carsten Hurtgen 26 Bob Beaver 

8 Cindy Bernard 16 Callen Reichert 26 Madelyn Bliefernicht 

9 Shadd Boettcher 19 Casey Grudzinski 28 Jill Schmitz 

9 Lawrence Grosenick 19 Gail Kuehl 29 Joe Krueger 

9 Kody Schmidt 19 Brynlee Tietz 31 Caroline Lillge 

11 Mari Berken 21 Lorin Christian 31 Bev Stendel 
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2 Jeff & Jennie Berken 23 Daniel & Susan Egnarski 

5 Dick & Lynne Uttech 25 Wally & Lois Nass 

11 Bob & Marlene Butler 26 Steve & Wanda Baumann 

12 Brian & Christina Plasil 26 Arlan & Janice Korth 

14 John & Lynn Baumann 27 Bob & Arlene Hackbarth 

17 Jerry & Linda Hensler 27 Jeff & Amanda* Schwefel 

18 Bill & Mabel Pieper 28 Tom & Teresa Kulke 

18 Donny & Patty Schwefel 29 Wayne & Shandra Zastrow 

22 Doug* & Gail Hoffman 30 Kaitlyn & Jay Bergin 

Please contact Jessica in the church office at(920) 925-3540 or office@ilcol.org if there is incorrect 
information listed or if an anniversary or birthday is not listed.  Thank you!. 

Birthdayôs 

Anniversaries 



 

Anniversary of the Reformation 
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 During this year of the anniversary of the Reformation, each month in our Country Chris-
tian, weôll focus on a hymn written by Martin Luther.  
 From the earliest days of the Church, the singing of hymns has been an integral part of 
Christian worship. It is a way for all of us to communicate with God using more than just words.  
 Discover how Godôs work in Martin Lutherôs life has left this legacy of hymns for us to share.  

 
 From an eleventh-century Latin antiphon for the Vigil of Pentecost, ñVeni Sancte Spiritus, re-
ple tuorum corde fideliu,ò came the fifteenth-century single-stanza hyperbolic mode around the din-
ner table, said the Holy Spirit wrote it, both text and music.  He slightly altered the work of the Holy 

Spirit and then added two more stanzas.  The three appeared in 1524 in the Erfurt Enchiridion and 

Walterôs Geistliche Gesangbüchlein.  The translation in Evangelical Lutheran Worship is a composite.  

With only slight alterations it takes over the version from Lutheran Book of Worship (1978), which with 

variations was taken from The Lutheran Hymnal (1941), which in turn was based on Catherine Wink-

worthôs (#241) translation in Lyra Germanica, first series (1855). 
 This is one of the finest hymns from the Lutheran heritage, a potent chorale that summarizes 
many of the Holy Spiritôs attributesðlove, brightness, light, guide, teacher, fire, comfortðand spins 
out graphic petitions from them.  It appropriately initiates the Pentecost, Holy Spirit section of this 
hymn collection. 
 

(Please see the hymn on the following page) 



 

Anniversary of the Reformation (Continued) 
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AUGUST 2017 WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
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ALTAR GUILD  

Gloria McDonald & Lynne Uttech 

USHERS 

Dick Uttech, Wes Kehl, Bob Kluetzman, Jeff Lehman, Jonathan Lehman, 

Wally Nass & Delmar Schramm 

RECOMMENDED READINGS FOR JUNE 

 9th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

(Green) 

10th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

(Green) 

11th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

(Green) 

12th Sunday after 

Pentecost 

(Green) 

First 

Lesson 

Isaiah 55:1-5 Job 38:4-18 Isaiah 56:1, 6-8 Isaiah 51:1-6 

Psalm Psalm 136:1-9 Psalm 18:1-6 Psalm 67 Psalm 138 

Second 

Lesson 

Romans 9:1-5 Romans 10:5-17 Romans 11:1-2a, 
13-15, 28-32 

Romans 11:33-12:8 

Gospel Matthew 14:13-21 Matthew 14:22-33 Matthew 15:21-28 Matthew 16:13-20 

 AUGUST 6 AUGUST 13 AUGUST 20 AUGUST 27 

Organ-
ist/Pianist 

Bonnie Peot Lynn Baumann Judy Kluetzman  Bonnie Peot 

Lay Reader Mike Coughlin Gail Schroederð
Hoffman 

Bonnie Jaeger Terry Coughlin 

Greeters Shari Uecker, 
Ward & Karen 
Genz 

Bev Sell, Dennis 
& Nathalia 

Christian 

Jack & Kathy 

Ewert, Donna Else 

Diane Hicks, Jo 
Ann Neumann, 
Marcella Pfeifer 

Communion  

Assistants 

Shari Uecker & 
Jeff Held 

Howie & Joyce 
Gutzdorf, Tom & 
Teresa Kulke 

Mike & Becky 
Uecker, Wally 
Nass, Jack Ewert 

Sue Rhodes, 
Delmar Christian, 
Howie & Joyce 
Gutzdorf 

Acolytes Caroline Plasil 

Casey Grudzinski 

Maddy Braatz 

Mikayla Dehnert 

Nathan Pfeifer 

Brett Batterman 

Blake Peplinski 

Connor Lehman 

Coffee Hour Women of Church 7 & 8 Grade Outreach Christian Edu. 



 

Rubyôs Pantry 
Each month Rubyôs Pantry offers a ñHand-Up, not a Hand-Outò to families who eat/cook. St. Pe-
terôs Lutheran is pleased to partner with Rubyôs Pantry by providing a site to host a monthly food 
distribution.  

Food Distribution:  
2nd Tuesday of each month 

Location: St. Peterôs Church of Lebanon  
W4661 County Rd MM, Lebanon, WI 53047 - just 7 miles NE of Watertown via County Road R  
Registration opens at 4 PM; food distribution will open by 5 PM. In return for a $20 cash 
donation to Rubyôs Pantry, you will receive a generous amount of groceries to help stretch 
your family budget. Please bring two large boxes or laundry baskets to carry your groceries.  

For more information, please contact the church office at:  
920-925-3547 or secretary@stpetersoflebanonwi.org  

Church Announcements 
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Church Announcements 
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The Church Office is looking to add your events to this list!  (Whatever it may.) 
Letôs help you announce it! 

 

August 8ð11, 2017 NALC Convocation, Nashville, TN 
September 11, 2017 American Red Cross Blood Drive 2-6pm 

October 15, 2017 Germanfest 10am 
October 29, 2017 Reformation Sunday Worship 9:00am 

November 5, 2017 All Saintôs Sunday Worship 9:00am 
November 22, 2017 Thanksgiving Eve Worship  
November 23, 2017 Thanksgiving Day Worship 

November 29 thru December 20, 2017 Advent Worship 
December 1-3, 2017 St. Peterôs Church Cookie Sale 

December 24, 2017 Christmas Eve Worship  
December 25, 2017 Christmas Day Worship  
December 31, 2017 New Years Eve Worship  

Please remember, this list is subject to change!  

Watertown Food Pantry Donations 
The Outreach Committee is collecting items for the Watertown Food Pantry.  The theme for Au-
gust will be side dishes.  Our food pantry basket is located in the Narthex.    Our July collection 
of ñeasy lunch itemsò brought in 40 items. 

We thank you so much for your support to the Watertown 
Food Pantry.  We are looking forward to seeing all the items 
collected.   

 

Here are some ideas for the August (side dish) donation items: 

rice, instant potatoes, baked beans, noodles, stuffing, etc. 
 

Please remember that the need is great during the summer 
months! 

SAVE THE DATE 



 

Acolyte Schedule & LLS Announcements 
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Please Remember to Arrive 15 Minutes Before Worship!!   
 

If you are unable to make your  
scheduled service. You MUST  

arrange your substitute and  
notify the Church Office  

of the changes. 
Thank you.  

 

Aug 6  Caroline Plasil & Casey Grudzinski 

Aug 13  Maddy Braatz & Mikayla Dehnert 

Aug 20  Nathan Pfeifer & Brett Batterman 

Aug 27  Blake Peplinski & Connor Lehman 

In Preparation for the Coming School Year 
 

The beginning of the 2017 ï 2018 school year is right around the corner.  On Sunday, 
August 27, we will celebrate the blessing of the backpacks and teacher/school staff 

recognitions (for Lebanon Lutheran School and Public Schools).  
On that day we will also present Bibles to new 3rd graders.  In order 
to plan appropriately, we need to make sure we have a complete and 
correct list of all 3rd grade members.  Please send an email to Jessica 
at the Church Office (office@ilcol.org) 
or call her at 920.925.3540 by August 11. 

mailto:office@ilcol.org


 

LLS Scrip Order Form 
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Youth Mission Trip to Caldwell, Ohio July 10-14, 2017 
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The mission trip to Caldwell, Ohio was a successful event for all!  It was an experience that the youth 
and adults did not expect, but it was a good unexpected.  Our trip started with a BIG detour to inner 
Chicago and downtown Gary, Indiana due to a missed exit, so we arrived in Caldwell around 10:00 at 
night and were ready for bed.  The next morning the youth were woken up early to begin their day.  
The first day started with devotion along with introductions of the HARP mission.  We met the heart 
of the mission- Mary and Saundra.   
 

Throughout the mission trip the youth and adults were actively involved in all aspects of HARP mis-
sion work.   Some examples of the work that they youth and adults did included:  loading and unload-
ing semi-trucks of donations to be sent to disaster areas, extensive yard work for a Vietnam Veteran, 
building and assembling a wheelchair ramp for an elderly woman, tarring a roof for an elderly woman, 
cleaning and organizing a ñhoarderò home for a family who is in danger of losing their children due to 
their hoarding issues, filling hundreds of disaster relief buckets for flooding victims in Finley, Ohio.  
Along with actively participating in these tasks the youth and adults also became a companion to the 
individuals that they helped.  The youth and adults quickly realized that many of these individuals real-
ly just needed someone to talk to.   
 

This was a trip that completely took all the individuals out of their comfort zone, but it brought us all 
together for a purpose.  Many times on the trip we questioned or were asked, ñHow are we serving 
God?ò   In the evening as we held devotion those questions of how we were serving God, were quickly 
answered as we chattered about our day and all the amazing things that were accomplished throughout 
the day.   
 

A great big thank you to all the parishioners who supported , believed and encouraged Miss Jessie, 
Christina, Isaac, Caroline, Becca, Sam and Sarah.  This trip was no doubt a memorable life experi-
ence.   

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜύ 



 

Church Office Information Youth Mission Trip to Caldwell, Ohio July 10-14, 2017 
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ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜύ 

The youth with John our Vietnam Vet.   Working hard at assembling the wheelchair ramp. 

Becca tarring a roof. Sarah helps load buckets for disaster areas. Miss Jessie doing yard work. 

Standing on the wheelchair ramp 
that we built for Carol & Howard. 

Caroline & Becca  working on yard clean up. 

ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ǇŀƎŜύ 



 

Youth Mission Trip to Caldwell, Ohio July 10-14, 2017 

The 

  ό/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ǇŀƎŜύ 

Isaac works on ramp repairs. Sam using a post hole digger. Christina doing yard work. 

Isaac & Caroline work 
on the ramp with help 
from Ken and Matt. 

Check back next month 
for more stories from 

the Mission Trip! 

Group photo in 

West Virginia. 



 

Relay for Life ð ñA Walk to Rememberò 
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***************************************************************************************************************************** ****** 

A WALK TO REMEMBERðRELAY FOR LIFE 
 

Immanuel Lutheran Church Relay for Life Team has designated the movie A Walk to Remember as their 
booth theme this year at the Rock River Relay for Life event.  In honor of our survivors and in remembrance 
of those who have died from cancer, please provide a brief bio and a picture, if possible. 

NAME ______________________________________________________________________________ 

BIO     ______________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

RELATIONSHIP TO MEMBER__________________________________________________________ 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING INFORMATION IS JUNE 30, 2017 

******************************************************************************************************************* 

Just a quick reminder that Relay for Life is right around the corner.  
The opening ceremony will be at 5pm on Friday, August 4th.  Pas-

tor Phillips will be kicking things off with an opening prayer and our 
very own Kathy Lehman will be the honorary survivor this year.   
Closing ceremonies will be at 11am on Saturday, August 5th.  

Please come out to support Kathy and this great cause. 

A special thank you to all the bakers and everyone that pur-
chased cupcakes.  You helped make ñCupcakes for a Cureò a 
success.  With everyoneôs support we raised  $304.00 for Im-

manuelôs Relay for Life Team! 



 

Photographs 
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New Members 7-23-2017 
Pam & Rick Riley and Charlene & Dennis Schellin 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Outdoor Service and Dog Fry  & Pie Picnic 
July 9th, 2016 (continued on next page) 



 

Church Office Information More Photographs 
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As Godôs family, we are called to witness to our faith in Christ, to hear, live and proclaim His Word daily, through worship, 
service, and education, including Lebanon Lutheran School.  In this way we proclaim the meaning of our name Immanuel ð 

òGod is with us,ò and everyone else. 

N554 County Road R 
Watertown, WI 53098 

(920) 925-3540 

www.ilcol.org 

  wŜǾΦ 5ŀǾƛŘ aΦ tƘƛƭƭƛǇǎΣ tŀǎǘƻǊ 
  όфнлύ фнр-орпл όƻŶŎŜύ Ҍ όфнлύнур-мффл όŎŜƭƭύ 
  9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŘƳǇснуϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 
 

  ²Ŝǎ YŜƘƭ 
   /ƘǳǊŎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
   όфнлύ нсм-рмпр όƘƻƳŜύ Ҍ όфнлύ нро-тмпр όŎŜƭƭύ 
   9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǿƧƪŜƘƭϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ  
{ǳƴŘŀȅǎ уΥол ŀΦƳΦ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ тΥлл ǇΦƳΦ ό!ŘǾŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ [Ŝƴǘύ 
Wƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƻũŜŜ ƘƻǳǊ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜƭȅ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ 
²Ŝ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ Iƻƭȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ {ǳƴŘŀȅΦ 

 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎΥ ¢.5 
 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ 9ƳŀƛƭΥ WŜǎǎƛŎŀ [ŜƴȊ ƻŶŎŜϪƛƭŎƻƭΦƻǊƎ 

Immanue l  Lu the r an  Chur ch  o f  Lebanon 

Lebanon Lutheran School 

Principal Julia Wackt  

Immanuel Campus 

(920) 925-3791 

St. Peterôs Campus 
(920) 925-3525 

Lebanon Lutheran School 
Early Childhood Center 
State Licensed Facility 
(920) 925-3040 
DirectorðJackie Unke 

Lebanon Lu ther an School  & 
LLS-Ear ly  Chi ldhood Center 

Lebanon Lutheran School is an accredited association K-8 Christian 
Day school run as a joint ministry of Immanuel Lutheran Church of 
Lebanon and St. Peterôs Lutheran Church of Lebanon (LCMS).  For 
more information, please contact the school office at: 
(920) 925-3791. 
 
 
 
 

Also run as a joint ministry between the two churches, our state li-
censed facility for daycare and preschool provides a caring Christian 
atmosphere where children experience the love of Jesus in words and 
actions.  For more information, please contact the daycare office at: 
(920) 925-3040. 

lebanon.llsoffice@gmail.com 


